
  

    

   

  

 
  

 
   

 
 

 
 

 
 

     
 

  
       

 
 

    
   

 
   

  
 

     
 
 

  
 

  
 

 
   

   
  

 
 

   
 

 
  

 
 

   
 

   
 

TO: Members of the Graduate Council 

FROM: Matt Vick,Dean of the School of Graduate Studies 

RE: Graduate Council Meeting September 5, 2024 

DATE: August 29, 2024 

The Graduate Council will meet at 2:15 p.m. 

Thursday, September 5, 2024 

Hyland 4303 

AGENDA 

I. Approval of Minutes from the May 2, 2024 Meeting 

II. Announcements 
1. Morgan Anderson is the Interim Assistant Dean of the School of Graduate 

Studies & Continuing Education 

2. Volunteers (one from each college) to review student Research Grants 
applications – Email Matt Vick by October 1 

3. Volunteers (one from each college) to review for Capstone, Thesis, and 
Dissertation Awards – Email Matt Vick by October 1 

4. Graduate Research Award applications due October 15, 2024 

III. Business Items 

A. College of Arts and Communication 
N/A 

B. College of Business and Economics 
1. Curricular Action: Program Change Request: BOMSSAFTY 

OSAFETYCRS: Environmental Safety and Health – Coursework 
Emphasis (MS) 

C. College of Education and Professional Studies 
N/A 

D. College of Letters and Sciences 
N/A 

IV. Discussion 

A. Graduate Student Lounge 

https://www.uww.edu/gradstudies/gradstudies-financial/researchgrant#application-deadlines
https://uww-next.courseleaf.com/courseleaf/courseleaf.cgi?page=/programadmin/568/index.html&step=showfullrecord
https://uww-next.courseleaf.com/courseleaf/courseleaf.cgi?page=/programadmin/568/index.html&step=showfullrecord


  
 
 

  
   

   
   
     

  
 

  
   

     
 

 
   

 
   

   
  

  
  

   
  

 
   

   
     

  
  

    
 
 

      
  

 

2 May 2, 2024 

B. Academic Probation and Course Repeat Policies 
1. Academic Probation 

Students in degree programs who fail to maintain at least a 3.00 overall 
grade point average for all graduate work completed at UW-Whitewater 
are placed on academic probation. A student on academic probation must 
attain at least a 3.00 overall grade point average within the next 12 
graduate units attempted at UW-Whitewater (including courses that are 
repeated*) in order to be returned to good standing status. Failure to 
accomplish this will result in the student being dropped from the degree 
program with ineligibility to take further graduate work in that degree 
program. 

2. Course Repeat 
Graduate students are allowed to repeat at most two courses in their 
degree programs. Courses may be repeated only once. When a course is 
repeated, all attempts of the course and the associated grades remain on 
the transcript; however, only the best grade and credits earned will be 
used in computing the overall grade point average and the grade point 
average in the degree or certificate. Students who have been dropped 
from a degree program may not use the course repeat process to gain 
readmission into that degree program. 

A course taken for undergraduate credit may not later be changed to 
graduate credit. Courses taken for undergraduate credit may not be 
retaken for graduate credit, although exceptions may be granted by the 
degree program coordinator when the field of knowledge has changed to 
the extent that the course content has changed substantially from the first 
time the student took the course to the present. 

c: Chancellor King, Provost Chenoweth, Associate Vice Chancellor Plessel, Deans, 
Department Chairs, Faculty Senate Chair, Program Coordinators, University 
Marketing and Communications 

https://uww-public.courseleaf.com/graduate/graduate-school-policies-procedures-university-information/academic-standards/
https://uww-public.courseleaf.com/general-information/registrars-office/graduate-policies/#courserepeatpolicytext

